
SENATE JUDICIARY Cffi.MITTEE 

MINUTES 

At 1:30 p.m. on January 27, 1969, Chairman Monroe 
called the meeting to order. 

Conmittee members present: Senator Monroe, Chairman 
Senator Hug 

Guest: 

Senator Christensen 
(All present) Senator Dodge 

Senator Swobe 
Senator Young 
Senator Bunker 

Senator Herr 

Chairman Monroe advised he had several bills presented 
to him by Senator Pozzi to be introduced by the COIIlllittee. 
They are recoD1Dendations from the Association of County 
Clerks and are pertaining to election laws. 

1. Provides flexibility for designating candidates, by 
party or otherwise, on ballot labels. 

2. Provides for posting of voting results. 

3. Changes date for primary election. 

4. Provides deadlines for submission of local questions 
to county clerks prior to elections. r// 

Senator Dodge submitted an amendment for SB #9, as 
requested, relative to permitting an out of state ordained 
minister to perform marriages in the State, providing he 
was a relative of one of the persons he was marrying or 
if it was a member of his congregation. There was a general 
discussion directed to Senator Dodge and it was the opinion 
of the coonittee members the amendment as presented was not 
limited enough and should be rewritten. Senator Dodge 
ag;ed to do so. 

Senator Helen Herr was presented to explain the . 
amendments to SB #24. 
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Senator Herr stated she had been contacted by several 
teachers in the Las Vegas area, particularly athletic 
teachers regarding the problem of hiring uniformed officers 
for the various athletic functions. In the past the 
athletic departments found it advantageous to have uniformed 
officers on duty, however the District Attorney of Clark 
County found that this was illegal as the officers were not 
covered by insurance when acting in that capacity. They 
were off duty so not covered under the county or city policy 
and were not regular employees of the schools so were not 
included in that coverage. The officers were being paid by 
the schools and were "moonlighting". 

Senator Dodge suggested both the schools and the 
city or county be contacted and their insurance coverages 
reviewed to see if either policy could be extended to cover 
the officers. There is also a possibility of duplication 
of coverage and that should also be investigated. 

Senator Monroe advised he would contact Frank Daykin 
and discuss the matter with him prior to the next meeting. 

There being no further business the meeting adjourned 
at 1:45 p. m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jeanne M. Smith, Secretary 

Approved: • --------------
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